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TITLE: Health Occupations - Prescriptions for Children Subject to Shared Custody of 
Visitation Schedules 

The State Board of Pharmacy and the Maryland Board of Nursing (the "Boards") respectfully 
submit this opposition for House Bill 1493 - Health Occupations - Prescriptions for Children 
Subject to Joint Custody ("HB 1493"). Although the purpose of the bill is well-intended, the 
Board is concerned that it would be difficult to implement and may have unintended negative 
consequences for the patient and prescriber. 
From a practical perspective, prescription insurance companies generally reimburse claims for 
prescriptions written for a specific patient, for a specific drug, and issued on a specific date. 
Therefore, if each parent presents a prescription for his or her "portion" of the prescribed 
medication to their respective pharmacy to fill for their child, only the first prescription 
submitted as a claim may be reimbursed, whereas the second parent may have to pay cash. 
In addition, the federal law does not specifically permit prescribers to "split" prescriptions for 
controlled substances into two simultaneous prescriptions. Therefore, to the extent that this bill 
is intended to address children treated with ADHD medication, which are controlled substances, 
it may be unenforceable. And, even if permitted, this may cause both the prescriber and the 
patient to be flagged in various controlled substance monitoring systems, including Maryland's 
Prescription Drug Monitoring Program (PDMP), because it would appear that the prescriber and 
patient may be prescribing and filling, respectively, duplicate prescriptions for a controlled 
substance. 

 






